Attention: Travis Dowling

c/- Toby Jeavons

Dear MrDowling,

I referto your letter of 31 May 2021 in relationto a revised recommended TAC for the 2021/22 season.

As a licence holder, I wish to makethe following submissions.

1. Yourletterstates that “during the consultation period new information has become
available thathas reduced the VFA’s confidence in the limited data available to assess the
stock in recent years”. Your letter does not state whatthis “new information” is.

2. ltappearsthat yourreferenceto “new information”is an opaque referenceto the criminal
chargesthatthe VFAhasissued, since thedate of your letter,againstme, my brotherand K.A
Olver Pty Ltd. If my presumptionis wrong, please advise.

3. If,infact,you are proposingto alterthe TACCbased on those criminal charges, | say that
it would be entirely inappropriateto takeany suchaction. The conductalleged in the charges
is not,and cannotbe, established untilsuch timeas theconduct is proven, to the requisite
criminalstandard. It isimproperand premature foryouto rely on any of themattersallegedin
those charges when determiningthe TACC: to doso would, in effect, involveprejudginga
court outcome that the VFA has, itself, initiated.

4. Yousay that this “new information”in some way “suggests” that it is likely there has
been a decline in the catchrate. You notexplain what part of the “new information” informs
your logic that there has been a decline — youdo not explain your reasoning. This makes it is
impossible to providea meaningful response, in these submissions, about your assertions
concerning catchrate. [f you’re basing your conclusion on thecriminal chargesdescribed
above, yourreasoning isimproperand premature.



5. Youmakereference to thepreviously proposed TACC as havingbeenbasedon
consideration of the current management plan and recommendation fromthe RLRAG. You
then go on to proposea huge reduction in TACC without reference as to howthe management
planorthe RLRAG recommendation provideany basis foryour proposed change.

6. Youtalk about “risks” that “are considered to be too high to maintain the current TACC”,
butyou don’texplaintheserisks,at all. Thismakes it is impossible to providea meaningful
response, in these submissions, about yourassertions concerning “risk”. Again, if you’re
basingyourconclusionon the criminal charges described above, your reasoning isimproper
and premature.

7. Youdiscussthe need toapply “theprecautionary principle” to ensure the sustainability of
the resource. Whilst it appears you wantto be conservative, from my experiencethere isno
impediment to catchingthe fullquotaeachyear. To reducethe TACCbased onmere
speculationabout the current biomass levelis not precautionary — it is arbitrary, baseless and
completely unscientific.

8. Finally,andvery importantly, reducingthe TACCto 5.5 tonnes (a reduction of 5 tonnes
ascomparedto thefigure recommended by the RLRAG), would devastate the fishing industry
and the fishermen operatingin it. Although the quota attached tomy licence isthe largest
quota holding, it would clearly impact on all quota holders and will make us unviable and
destroy bothour businessesandthe fishery.

I implore you to seriously consider my comments and not reduce the TACC as previously
proposed. No doubtyou could continue to monitor the fishery andreview the stocks from time to time.

Kindly acknowledge receipt.

Anthony Olver



